I do have a number of memories about John Ransier and our time in the 8th Sq. Some dates from my pilot log book. I had been in Australia during the month of Feb '44 on TDY to pick up and ferry new planes from Brisbane to New Guinea. The squadron had moved to Nadzab while I was TDY and John secured my stuff and had a tent space for me when our ferry flight arrived with the new birds on 29 February, 1944. 

I was immediately put back on the crew schedule list and on 5 March posted for a mission to support a landing of troops at Saidor on the north coast of New Guinea. It was to be a takeoff before dawn, fly east about seventy-five miles, turn left to go by the Finschafen area and follow the coast until reaching the target area. John wanted to see and do something besides watching the ordnance being loaded and put himself on my bird as gunner. We got off OK in the dark and started on the first leg of the route. Problem was that by the time we reached Lae we began to see a serious thunder storm across our path. In that primitive jungle area there were absolutely no lights at night to guide us, and our education had been to stay away from thunder storms. Period. We dawdled in a circular pattern awhile until a bit of daylight appeared and finally picked our way along the planned route. I had lost enough time that the troops scheduled landing time elapsed before i could reach the target area, so John and I didn't get to complete that mission. 

On 16 April I was on the schedule to fly on a mission against targets near Hollandia at Tanamerah Bay. That turned out to be the longest mission I ever flew in the A-20. Logged 6:35 hours and was really watching the gas gauges by the end of that flight. I have always remembered shutting the bird down and having John come by and shouting up to me at the pilots side window that we were now eligible for the "royal order of the purple shaft" for sitting in our cockpits that long. Since we were seldom ever informed of details of a mission it was decades later that I learned the trip I had flown was what became known as the "Black Sunday" mission where the 5th Air Force lost 37 airplanes--all due to weather. 

After I left the 8th to come home in June of '44, our paths didn't cross again for half a century after I found my way to a squadron reunion.
